
 
Council #1769 

Grand Knight - Greg Kohake Deputy Grand Knight - Galen Niehues 

Financial Secretary - Kevin Kohake Recorder - Phil Lierz 
 

Grand Knight Repor​t ​- As part of my first newsletter I would like to say that I am honored to be the new Grand 
Knight of Council # 1769. I look forward to guiding our council for the next two years.  
 
Knight of the Month -​ Our Knight of the Month for July is former Grand Knight, Alan Lierz. He put in 2 years of 
dedication and hard work for our council. Alan always goes above and beyond of what he needed to do not 
only as a Knight but as a member of the church and community. He is very underappreciated for all that he 
does. If you happen to see Alan, please thank him, he definitely deserves it.  
 
Stag Feed- ​The next K of C stag feed is on Tuesday, July 17th. ​Group 11​ is assigned to help clean up after 
the feed. Please be there at 7:30 PM to help.  

Group 11 
Gene Blochlinger, Edward Curti Jr, John H. Engelken, Kevin J. Feldkamp, David M. Hammes, Keith G. 
Haverkamp, Nathan J. Hemman, David J. Kramer, Richard D. Miller, John F. Schraad, Michael C. Stallbaumer, 
Brian R. Tangeman, Mark E. Studer, Joseph C. Kohake, Raymond J. Shinn, Ethan D. Rethman, Samuel P. 
Rottinghaus, Eric Zinke, Blake Schmitz, Jason Deters, Eric Stallbaumer, Josh Haverkamp, Dylan Schraad 
 
“Seminarian N. Kansas Trail”​ - The Archbishop is planning a one day pilgrimage for our seminarians. The 
seminarians will be visiting local parishes along Hwy. 36 throughout the day on Monday, July 30th. There will 
be a mass at 3 PM at St. Mary’s Church in St. Benedict. Everyone is welcome to attend. They will then be 
stopping in Seneca for Holy Hour at 4 and dinner at 5:15. The dinner is open for all parishioners who wish to 
come and meet our seminarians. For more information or if you would like to donate toward the seminarians 
bus trip, please call the parish office. The Knights and the Altar Society will be serving pork chops and potato 
casserole. Please RSVP to the parish office by July 23th if you would like to attend.  
 
Major Degree- ​Our council will be hosting a 1st, 2nd, and 3rd degree on August 5th. If you are looking at 
progressing in the Knights this is a great opportunity to do so. If you happen to know of someone who wants to 
join the Knights please invite them to come. Please contact Greg Kohake or Kirby Schmelze if you plan to 
attend.  
 
Golf Tournament​- The annual K of C golf tournament will be held at Spring Creek Golf Course on August 
11th. The 4-person scramble tournament starts at 9:00. If you would like to be a hole sponsor or would like to 
golf please contact Ross Plumberg (785-766-5963), Randy Heinen (785-336-1963), or Jim Runnebaum 
(785-548-5308). We are also looking for volunteers to help with the tournament. The proceeds benefit local 
Knights of Columbus Projects. Any help is well appreciated.  
 
Thank you and God Bless,  
Grand Knight Greg Kohake 


